From the West Coast

By Nate Reed, West Coast Representative

Vehicle Management Policy Division, Office of Governmentwide Policy,

U.S. General Services Administration

On November 4, 2004, we established our ninth (9th) Local Federal Fleet Policy Council (FedFleet) Chapter, in St. Louis, MO.  The inaugural meeting was held at the General Services Administration (GSA) Federal Center in St. Louis and was attended by Messrs. John Hughes, Chairperson, National FedFleet and Myles Schulberg, Vehicle Management Policy Division (MTV), Washington, DC and Nate Reed, MTV, Oakland, CA.

John, provided an overview of the national Fedfleet how it operates and its hope to work closely with this new chapter.  

Myles, provided an overview of the Office of Governmentwide Policy, MTV and explained MTV’s involvement in many different projects to improve policies regulating Federal fleet management and operations. 

I provided an overview of how and why we have embarked upon expanding the number of local Fedfleet chapters.  I explained how other local Fedfleet chapters are organized and how they have partnered together to resolve issues of commonality at the local level.  We also discussed the important roll each local chapter has in providing suggestions, comments, feedback and assistance to MTV and the national chapter, and assisting us in developing more effective and user-friendly regulations and policies for Federal fleet operations.  

Through MTV’s goal of expanding/increasing the number the number of local fedfleet chapters from nine (9) to nineteen (19) during FY-05, we will continue to build our reputation as an organization of inclusion. Active involvement at all levels of the Federal fleet community will ensure better fleet management in the future.  

From all of the local FedFleet chapter’s, Golden Gate, Puget Sound, Greater Columbia River, Fairbanks, Anchorage, Salt Lake City, Boise, Kansas City and St. Louis, we hope each of you have a safe, wonderful and prosperous “New Year”.

